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• Establish the monthly Board contribution toward dental insurance equal to the 

premium set for employee only coverage. This premium will remain the same as plan 
year 2024. 

 
The projected health insurance premiums are expected to generate sufficient revenue to 
pay expected claims, stop loss insurance and third-party administrative fees as determined 
by Cottingham & Butler given past claims experience, including the current year and 
previous two plan years, and current healthcare inflation of 6-8%. 

 





 
 



 
 

National Library Week was held April 8th-12th. As part of a week of activities, our library 
hosted their annual Edible “Book” Festival. Participants created food items (homemade or 
store-bought) inspired by books/stories, a book title, a scene from a book/story or a pun on 
a book title.  
 
BSU Fest 2024 was held last week. More than 60 students from D186 attended the event, 
in which they heard from a panel of LLCC students and staff, attended workshops, 
participated in a hands-on activity in the Nursing Center and enjoyed lunch and games. BSU 
also hosted a Masquerade Ball earlier this month – featuring a dinner, dancing, and a 360-
photo booth. Faculty and staff donated $250 in tickets to allow students who couldn’t afford 
a dance ticket to attend the event.  
 
Our Auto Tech students recently visited Trinity Dodge in Taylorville to learn about career 
paths for techs as well as dealer operations, parts, and service. These students, along with 
our Aviation students, also visited SIUE to learn about transfer options to earn bachelor’s 
degrees in these fields. 
 
Neurodiagnostic Technology students showcased poster displays in A. Lincoln Commons 
to promote neurodiagnostic awareness. 
 
As part of a Campus Climate initiative, two open houses were held this spring – Athletics on 
March 28th and the Library on April 10th. These events provided opportunities for faculty and 
staff to learn more about their colleagues’ work and the services they provide.  
 
The LLCC Police Department and the EMS program recently added “Stop the Bleed” (STB) 
medical kits to all the AED locations across the main campus and the Outreach Centers. 
These kits are part of the process to make the college environment a safer one for all who 



 
 



MOTION NO. 04-24-24-4: 
Dr. Davis moved to hold an executive session for the purposes of discussing 
personnel matters, and pending/imminent legal matters. Mr. Fulgenzi seconded. 
Chair
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F. Approve the appointment of Brooke Greenwood as Nursing Instructor. Brooke 

received a Master of Science in Nursing from Southern Illinois University at 
Edwardsville. Brooke has 9 years of nursing experience, most recently as a Nursing 
Skills Lab Professional at LLCC. Brooke’s employment will be effective August 13, 
2024 with placement on Masters, Step 9 of the 2024-2025 faculty salary schedule.  

 
ADMINISTRATOR 
 

A. Retirement 
           EFFECTIVE 
NAME    POSITION      DATE 
Ron Riggle   Director, Athletics/Baseball Coach  08/31/2024 
 

B. Approve the appointment of Nichole Wilson Smith as Program Director, Surgical 
Technology. Nichole has worked in surgical technology for nine years and is a 
graduate of our program. Nichole has also worked for LLCC since 2016 as a clinical 
site assistant for the program. Nichole’s employment will be effective May 13, 2024 
with placement in salary grade K.  

 




